Question for written answer E-000291/2019
to the Commission

Rule 130

Isabella Adinolfi (EFDD)

Subject: EU funding for the 'Road works for the connection to the new NATO base' in Giugliano,
Campania

By Managerial Decision No 1428 of 31 December 2014, the Municipality of Giugliano in Campania
launched the integrated open tender procedure for the ‘Road works for the connection to the new
NATO base’ — approval of tender documents and issuing of open call for tender — CUP:
G91B11000510001 CIG: 607085218E — for a total amount of EUR 10 000 000.00, consisting of
EUR 7 831 879.69 + VAT.

The final award of the contract took place on 31 March 2016 on the basis of the most economically

advantageous bid. According to the provisions of the call for tender, the works should have been

completed within 945 days at the latest, i.e. by 30 September 2019. Despite that, however, the work is

at a standstill and no kind of building site appears to have been set up.

In the light of the above, can the Commission answer the following questions:

1. Isitaware of these issues?

2. What specific measures does the Commission intend to take to ensure that the funds allocated
are properly used, to protect the financial interests of the Union and to ensure that the project is
carried out in such a way as to protect the interests of citizens living in the area in question?

3. Can it provide some precise information on the progress of the work, its expected completion
date and any infringements which may have been committed?
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